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President’s Message...  In this 
issue . . . 
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of the ISEE: 
 
   www.iseegoldenwest.org   
  
 

Articles may be submitted to: 
 

Mike Burneson - editor 
P O Box 2540 

Napa, CA  94558 
 

or 
 

mburneson@syar.com 
 

 
Hey all Members, 
 
I'm hoping that you all had a safe, merry holiday season and that we are all on 
track for a safe and prosperous 2012.  I would like to start out by saying one 
word to describe our first activity of 2012, the annual business din-
ner.  WOW!   Chef and board member Mike Burneson and his wife Sue 
headed up a team including Donna Chiurato, Amelia Cunningham, Nick Cun-
ningham & Todd Quigley, to put on a feast of crab, tri tip and side dishes that 
were to die for!  And let’s not forget, besides taking in membership dues & sell-
ing raffle tickets, Jerry Fulgum's contribution of every dessert imaginable to top 
off the meal.  What a night. It wasn't just a great meal, we had special guests 
as well.  The guy that helped start our chapter, Wes Bender, came all the way 
from Arizona, to join us.  He graciously accepted my request to give us a pep 
talk on the importance of the GWC (Golden West Chapter) and our desire to 
keep it going.  To back him up, Bill Warfield, another die hard member and 
past president shared in on the fun of the evening. The highlight of my evening 
was being the guy to present Carey Haughy with a Lifetime Membership 
Award.  Carey became Secretary in 2005, so this is her 8th year in that posi-
tion.  In 2006, she and Jerry Fulghum basically kept the Chapter from going 
down the tubes when the president and vice president quit in mid-term.  She, 
as well as Jerry were awarded the ISEE's chapter Volunteer Appreciation 
Awards in 2007.  As Wes Bender put it "she has been like a breath of fresh air 
and I could not have done the newsletter without her."  I can't finish talking 
about the evening by not mentioning our supporters. Atlas Copco was well rep-
resented as well as long time member and sponsor of the GWC, Brad Langner 
of Alpha Explosives.  He brought the whole crew and was instrumental in ac-
quiring over half the raffle prizes. Carey, Mike and Wes drove from far away to 
make the meeting. New member Joe Stack flew in from Southern Cal and he 
likes to buy raffle tickets.  The winner however, for traveling the farthest was 
Jock Masson.  Jock brought family members from Scotland.  
  
It wasn't all fun and games however, we did have an election. I kind of devi-
ated from the traditional format and requested to be your president for one 
more term.  Mike Burneson is back as a board member and has volunteered 
to take over the newsletter from Wes Bender this year.  Jerry will continue as 
treasurer and Carey will finish out her term as secretary. 
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President’s message continued… 
 All the board members and officers are excited about 2012.  We have been receiving 
applications for new members and we just recently put the final touches on a GWC 
scholarship program. We have scheduled another MSHA refresher course to be held 
at Lake Herman Quarry.  We need 25 people to commit or else we will have to cancel 
this activity. We are also hopeful for another salmon season / fishing trip this 
year.  Even with the bad weather and the poor outcome last year, we are excited 
about continuing that GWC tradition. Lastly, we will be having a fall barbeque/picnic 
this year. In order to accomplish these activities, we need your commitment and par-
ticipation. So check out the dates listed in the news letter and mark your calendars’.   
  
Your President, 
  
Mike Chiurato 

 

Retiring Editors message… 
 
Well, after a good 15 years of putting together The Primer, I’m finally able to hand it over to 
someone else.  Starting with this issue, Mike Burneson is the new editor of the Chapter’s 
newsletter.  Mike is very enthusiastic and will do a good job on it, I’m sure. 
 
I do have to thank several people for their assistance through the years.  For many years 
Gordon Coleman, as Chapter Secretary provided logistical and technical support.  Carey 
Haughy has done the same since taking over in 2005.  I couldn’t have done the job without the 
help of these two great people.   Thanks, Carey and Gordon. 
 
The entire newsletter would not have been possible if it weren’t for the support from our loyal 
advertisers, many of whom have been with us from the beginning and I owe them a lot for their 
continued support. 
 
Those who have contributed articles over the years kept the newsletter interesting.  Some 
presidents contributed lengthy front page articles while others only managed to send in a few 
sentences, but all were appreciated. 
 
I’ll still be around as a GW Chapter member and I’ve told Mike that I’ll provide assistance if he 
needs it.  As you can see, he’s got a good handle on it though, so my phone probably won’t 
ring very often. 
 
    Cheers, 
     Wes Bender 
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GOLDEN WEST CHAPTER WORKSHOP 

 
Title 30 / 30CFR section 48.28 – 8 hour Annual refresher training of miners 

 
The Golden West Chapter of the ISEE is offering Annual Refresher Training on Saturday April 28, 2012 
at the Lake Herman Quarry, 885 Lake Herman Road in Vallejo, California. 
 
Training will start at 7:00a.m. and end at 3:30p.m.  We will take lunch from 11:30 a.m. to 12:00.  
 
 5000-23 Training certificates will be issued to participants. 
 
Cost will be $ 40.00 per person. This will cover lunch and printing costs. 
 
Note: We need a minimum of 25 people to sign up by April 16, 2012 or we will have to cancel this 
event. 
 
To sign up call Mike Burneson at (707) 558-1510. You can pay at the workshop, but attendees will 
need to pre-register with Mike.  
 
Checks should be made payable to the Golden West Chapter. 
 
We have several certified trainers that will review the following topics: 
Mandatory health and safety standards. 
 
Transportation controls and communications systems. 
 
Escape and emergency evacuation plans; fire warning and firefighting. 
 
Ground Control; working in areas of high walls, water hazards, pits, and spoil banks, illumination and 
night work. 
 
First aid. 
 
Electrical hazards. 
 
Prevention of accidents. 
 
Health. 
 
Explosives. 
 
Self- rescue and respiratory devices.  
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Nick’s report from the International 
 
GWC board member Nick Cunningham attended the chapter management work-
shop at the ISEE conference in Nashville, Tennessee in February. Here is his re-
port. 
 
Good Afternoon All, 
 
 I was surprised at the amount of information that was available to me at 
the chapter management workshop and the near identical situations that 
other chapters are facing. 
 
Here are some of the big points: 
 
More emphasis on the anti trust policies of the isee at meetings, this may 
ease the competitive nature between distributorship that are among chapter 
memberships and help with active memberships from all involved, seems as 
though when one distributorship (Alpha, Austin, WA Murphy) becomes more 
active the others tend to shy away. This is not a sales driven 
organization as we all know and we may need to reiterate this with others. 
 
We need to reach out to the regulating agencies to recruit new members and 
try to get them in attendance, this creates value in the chapter in that 
people can get input from regulators without the pressure of on site 
inspections, etc.. 
 
We may want to check with any corporate sponsors (IE: Dyno, Austin, Orica, 
Cal D&B, Syar, Alpha, Blue Mountain, etc..  to see if we could fatten up 
the kitty for the scholarship fund it is pretty common that corporate 
companies are matching these scholarships.  
                                                 
 
 
 
 
                                                        (continued on page 5) 
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Nick’s report continued from page 4  
 
Many chapters are boosting membership by thinking out of the box, IE including 
memberships free with blasters training seminars, maybe Mike can talk to Brad 
about this, also if anyone has contacts for anyone else who puts these on. 
Another chapter boosted membership by sending out a mass mailing to the mem-
bers on an old members list. They actually sent this snail mail so it would take an 
effort and some cost to the chapter but may generate some renewed interest. The 
reason they went snail mail was for this idea they felt it to easy to just hit delete 
on e mail. 

 
Distributorship need to get involved in the "selling" of the chapter, try to get tech 
reps to talk to each quarry manager about the chapter and anyone else that they 
may come in contact with in the field. Many chapters have set up pay pal accounts 
for dues, outings fees etc.. To ease the hassle of joining and being active. ISEE 
corporate would really like to get involved on the chapter level and will send rep-
resentatives to the functions and meetings if we invite them.  

John Capers with Austin Powder is the new corporate president and could proba-
bly do the footwork of getting a rep out here. More meetings and more functions 
to entice people, I feel the crab feed worked pretty well with no substantial cost to 
the chapter, we could have another one maybe, they say find what works and do 
what works. All this being said the common consensus is although you need 
membership to keep the chapter going numbers is not the be all end all, valuable 
members is far more important. 
 
Hopefully this is the kind of info you were looking for. 
 
Best Regards, 
Nick 
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Carey Haughy received the chapters high-
est recognition at the annual business meet-
ing and was presented with a lifetime mem-
bership. 

 
 
Brad & Claudia Langner 
Alpha Explosives were responsible for 
the fantastic raffle and a room full of 
fun. 

 
 

                                     
Just a reminder 

 
  Please check out the new scholarship tab on the web page.  
Applications may be submitted commencing June 1, 2012.  

Deadline August 31, 2012 
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 Chapter contact information: 
 

  President:    Mike Chiurato    (916) 645-3377 
 

  Secretary:  Carey Haughy (209) 533-0127, x 23 
 

  Treasurer:    Gerald Fulghum  (916) 481-1421 
 

  Board Members: 
 

                    Mike Burneson  (707) 558-1510 
 

                    Nick Cunningham  (916) 645-3377 
 

             
          Newsletter Editor:  

 

                    Mike Burneson  (707) 558-1510 

Chapter Activities  - 2012 
  

  MSHA Refresher Training - Syar Industries, Vallejo     April  28 
  

  Ocean Fishing Trip  -  (port to be announced)     July   14 
  

  Barbecue  -  Pioneer Park, Nevada City, CA      Sept. 15 
  

  Annual Dinner Meeting  (Mt. Pleasant Hall - Lincoln, CA) Jan. 12, 2013 

Publication schedule for The Primer  
 
  Summer issue -    deadline:   June 4     -   posting date:     June 11 
 
  Fall issue  -    deadline:  August 6 -   posting date:   August 13 
 
  Winter issue -    deadline:    Dec 3 -   posting date:     Dec 10 

 
Your business Card Ad 

 
Could Be Here 
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How Come??? 
 
You are an Extreme Redneck if: 
 
1. You let your 14-year-old daughter smoke at the dinner table in front of her kids. 
 
2.. The Blue Book value of your truck goes up and down depending on how much gas is in it. 
 
3. You've been married three times and still have the same in-laws. 
 
4. You think a woman who is out of your league is one that bowls on a different night. 
 
5. You wonder how service stations keep their rest-rooms so clean. 
 
6. Someone in your family died right after saying 'Hey, guys, watch this'. 
 
7. You think Dom Perignon is a Mafia leader. 
 
8. Your wife's hairdo was once ruined by a ceiling fan. 
 
9. Your junior prom offered day care. 
 
10. You think the last words of the Star-Spangled Banner are 'Gentlemen, start your engines'. 
 
11. You lit a match in the bathroom and your house exploded right off its wheels. 
 
12. The Halloween pumpkin on your porch has more teeth than your spouse. 
 
13. You have to go outside to get something from the fridge. 
 
14. One of your kids was born on a pool table. 
 
15. You need one more hole punched in your card to get a freebie at the House of Tattoos. 
 
16. You can't get married to your sweetheart because there's a law against it. 
 
17. You think loading the dishwasher means getting your wife drunk. 
 
     (Be Careful.    Numbers 12 and 17 could get you in trouble.) 


